Dear colleagues

I join the large numbers of military superannuants who are strongly opposed to the intent of the government to load the committee with 3 union reps and five appointed public servants compared to only 2 ADF reps.

This is blatant political posturing and stacking the numbers against the key client group represented by the ADF reps.

Please stop this - no more than half of any so-called democratic group need to be from one side. Assuming the the five public servants are neutral - which they will not be, given they are employed by the Finance minister, that leaves three unionists (who are NOT ADF personnel) to outnumber the 2 ADF reps. Any decision is therefore a foregone conclusion.

Please stop this grossly unfair arrangement so we have some chance of a fair hearing.

Kind regards

Russell Linwood, ASM LTCOL